Council Conference Room Vigo County Annex Terre Haute, Indiana

Present: Mike Morris, Chris Switzer, Mark Clinkenbeard

Others Present: Chief Deputy Auditor Cheryl Loudermilk, County Engineer Larry Robbins, Bob James,

Ricky Hammond, Neil Costello, Warren Artz, B. Russell.

**9:05 A.M. Bid Opening for the Bituminous Materials, Sand, Gravel, and Stone.** Chris Switzer called the meeting to order and turned it over to Chief Deputy Auditor Cheryl Loudermilk to open the bids. Three bids had been received: one for bituminous and two for the aggregate. Milestone Contractors South, LLC submitted a bid for bituminous. S&G submitted bids for aggregate Sections II and III.

The following bids were received:

Milestone Contractors South, LLC for bituminous.

S&G Excavating for aggregate Sections II and III.

Lincoln Park Stone for aggregate Section IV.

These are the only bids received as of the deadline today at 9:00 a.m. Bids will be available to be seen in the Vigo County Auditor's Office.

Larry Robbins, the County Highway Engineer, will take the bids under review and make his recommendation to the Commissioners at a Commissioners' Meeting scheduled for Tuesday, March 12, 2024, at 9:00 a.m. at which time the Commissioners will make a final decision.

There being no further business, Mark Clinkenbeard made a motion to adjourn. Mike Morris seconded the motion. Upon a voice vote of 3-0, the motion unanimously passed.

Attest:

James Bramble, Auditor

Mike Morris,

Chris Switzer, President

Mark Clinkenbeard